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Newsletter | March 2018 
 

Administrator Message 
 

ñDear March - Come in -  
How glad I am - 
I hoped for you before - 
Put down your Hat -  
You must have walked - 
How out of Breath you are -  
Dear March, how are you, and the Rest - 
Did you leave Nature well -  
Oh March, Come right upstairs with me - 
I have so much to tell ïñ 

ˈ Emily Dickinson 
 
We have all had such a busy winter, and weôre looking forward to an exciting spring 
with our CBE Home Education family! Our big event in March is Parent-Teacher 
Interviews. Make sure you have marked your calendars! 
 
This year, the Tuesday group will be coming two extended core weeks in a row 
(one before Spring Break (Mar 21) and one after Spring Break (April 4). This is how 
we balance extended core dates between the two groups. The dates for classes in 
the Blended program can be found on the CBE Home Education calendar. 
 
Spring Break is a great time for our staff, students and families to take some time 
to spend with families and friends. This yearôs break is from March 24 through April 
2. The first day back for the Tuesday group is April 4 and the Thursday group 
comes back on April 5th. 
 
We would like to extend our warmest wishes for a safe and relaxing Spring Break 
to all the CBE Home Education families! 
 
-Charlotte Arbuckle, Principal 
 
-Monti Tanner, Assistant Principal 
 

www.calgaryhomeschooling.com 
The CBE Home Education website is the most accurate and up-to-date place to 
find information about programming and events taking place within our community. 
 
On the website, you will find updated calendars, the most recent information about 
reimbursements, information about upcoming activities and workshops, and all 
current contact information. 
 
 
 
 

Important Dates 

 
 

March 7 
Tuesday Extended Core  
 

March 8 
Transition To High School 
Parent Meeting 
 

March 9 

Friday Activities 
 

March 14 

Thursday Extended Core 
 

March 15 
School Council Meeting 
10:00 ï 12:00 
 

March 21 
Tuesday Extended Core 
 

March 22 & 23 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
 

March 26 ï April 2 

Spring Break 
 

April 4 

Tuesday Return 
 

April 5 

Thursday Return 
 

April 6 

Friday Activities 

 

Spring Break 

March 24 ï April 2 

 

Classes resume on  

April 4 (Tuesday) 

April 5 (Thursday) 
   

 

http://www.calgaryhomeschooling.com/
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Parent Teacher Interviews 
 
This spring, all CBE Home Education and CBe-learn Parent-Teacher interviews will 
be held over two days at Windsor Park. 
 
Å March 22 (4:00 ï 7:00) 
Å March 23 (8:30 ï 2:00) 

 
There will be a process to sign up for CBe-learn Jr. High and/or CBE Home 
Education interviews. CBe-learn Sr. High interviews will be drop-in. 
 
Watch for information on how to sign up coming soon. 
 

Reimbursements 
 
Reimbursement Claim Forms must be submitted by April 5 of the current school 
year. All receipts must be dated between the date of registration and April 5th of 
the current school year. 
 
A reimbursement claim form will need to be filled out and submitted to your 
facilitator for each child. Please ensure that the form is filled out correctly and 
completely as it will affect the time of return. 
 
All receipts must be for resources that clearly support the Learning Plan. 
 

http://schools.cbe.ab.ca/homeschooling//reimbursement.html 
 

PATs 
 
A letter was sent home to all parents with Grade 6 and/or Grade 9 students. If you 
did not receive this letter via e-mail, please let Kim Randall know, and she can 
provide you with a copy. (kkrandall@cbe.ab.ca) 
 

In May and June of this year, Grade 6/9 students throughout the province will write 
Provincial Achievement Tests (PATs) in language arts, mathematics, science and 
social studies. Results from these tests will provide Alberta Education, school 
administrators, teachers, parents/guardians, students and the public with 
information about what students know and can do in relation to provincial 
standards at the end of Grade 6/9. 
 
All grade 6 and grade 9 CBE Home Education students will write all PATs at the 
test center in Lord Shaughnessy School (2336 53 Ave. S.W., Calgary AB) where 
we are equipped with space, supervision and adequate technology. A parent may 
not administer the tests. The parent may make a request to remain in the room 
while a child is taking the tests. Please make this request in writing to the Assistant 
Principal. 

Kim Randall 

kkrandall@cbe.ab.ca  

http://schools.cbe.ab.ca/homeschooling/reimbursement.html
mailto:kkrandall@cbe.ab.ca
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Parent Professional Development Series 
 
In this three part series, we will use a 
discussion style format to look at Jo Boalerôs 
book ñMathematical Mindsets: Unleashing 
Students' Potential through Creative Math, 
Inspiring Messages and Innovative Teaching.ò  
 
Using her experiences and research, she gives 
concrete examples and ideas on how teachers, 
parents and other caregivers can transform 
childrenôs learning and experiences of math 
through the method of positive growth mindset. 
Boaler advocates that every person is capable 
to achieve high levels of mathematics by 
continually being challenged to the next 
achievable level. Please come to each session 
with the chapters read and ready to discuss.  
 
The next session topic is:  
Part II (Chapters 4-6) - we will look at the importance of being flexible with 
numbers, rich mathematical tasks as well as mathematics and equity. 
 
Date: March 7, 2018 1:00-3:00pm 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Amanda at arbass@cbe.ab.ca.   
 
Everyone is welcome to attend!   
 

Police Security Clearance 
 
What is involved in a Police Security Clearance? 
 
Each year to ensure the security and safety of our staff and students all volunteers 
in our schools need to be registered. 
 
Therefore each year we ask our parents to do an ñAnnual Volunteer Registration 
Formò (not to be confused with an actual ñPolice Information Checkò).  These forms 
are completed annually and only valid for the current school year.  The information 
collected on these forms is held at the school and kept strictly confidential.  These 
are required for someone who assists schools and/or students either in curricular 
or extra-curricular activities including volunteer drivers and students volunteering 
outside their school. 
 

A Police Information Check is required before a volunteer 
position is confirmed. 
 
Volunteer Procedures for a Police Information Check 
 
The Calgary Police Service has recently changed the 
process in which volunteers will obtain police information 
checks.   
 
 

 

Amanda Bass 

arbass@cbe.ab.ca  

mailto:arbass@cbe.ab.ca
mailto:arbass@cbe.ab.ca
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Under the new system: 
 
Simply bring one piece of valid government issued ID (acceptable forms are: 
Citizenship, Driverôs License, Military ID, Native Status Card, Nexus Card, 
Passport, Permanent Residency Card, Provincial Photo ID) to the school office to 
register as a volunteer.  We will verify your identity and enter your information into 
the CBE Volunteer Security Clearance Process Website.  Once we have entered 
your information we will obtain a volunteer letter from the CBE database and send 
you home with this letter.  We will also send you home with an ePIC Volunteer 
Information Takeaway so that you (the applicant or volunteer) will then be able to 
access the PIC system on the Calgary Police Services website, or the Direct Data 
Entry (DDE) system at one of the district police stations to move forward with your 
application. 
 
The ePIC system will allow results of the Police Information Check applications to 
be delivered directly to you online for viewing.  You can also monitor the status of 
your application at any time through your own personal account then you will be 
able to share your completed Police Information Check results with an Agency and 
additionally can share the same results to agencies without having to submit a new 
application. 
 
Once you receive your letter from the Police, please read it in its entirety and do 
not forget to share it with the CBE, so that you can be cleared to volunteer. 
 

Transition To High School 
 
We warmly invite you to a parent meeting with a specific focus on the Transition 
from Grade 9 Jr. High into Grade 10 at High School. 
 
We will be looking at an overview of the differences between Junior High and 
Senior High schools and explain about high school diploma requirements. 
 
This parent meeting will be particularly helpful for parents who are not familiar with 
Alberta Educationôs High School diploma requirements, for those who did not 
attend High School in Alberta or Canada, and for individuals who would like to 
explore some avenues for personalization of their High School programs. 
 
You will also have the chance to meet members of the teaching and administrative 
team and have any questions answered about the registration process for CBe-
learn Senior High On-line. 
 
As you plan with your student for their transition to high school, we would like to 
give you information on how to access the options that are available to all Calgary 
Board of Education students. 
 

 

Transition To High School - Parent Meeting 

Thursday, March 8   6:00 ï 7:00pm 

Lord Shaughnessy High School 

2336 53 Ave SW 
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Family Portraits Available 

 

 
 
This year Lifetouch is offering family portrait sessions that will take place in the 
gymnasium of Windsor Park School on April 11th starting after school at 
4:00pm.  Families can book their session time directly with Lifetouch. 

 

www.lifetouch.ca/southernalberta 
 

Coffee and Conversation  
 
Looking for community? Are you a new to Windsor Park or new to homeschooling 
family? Coffee & Conversation is a place where you can come and ask your 
questions or share your knowledge with other homeschoolers in this program.  
We meet the second Wednesday of every month in the Flex Room (room 8).  
 
For more information visit the parent run Facebook group at 
fb.com/groups/642522105776293 or email Alisha directly. 
 

Library News in March 
 
Coming this month - Photo contest featuring our students as readers and reading!  
To celebrate our homeschool community as a group of readers, we would like to 
display photos taken by our students of our students reading! Please keep a 
lookout for contest and submission details this month. In the meantime, be thinking 
of creative ways to show what and how you and your friends are reading!  
  
As, always we continue to ask interested parents and older students to offer some 
help in the library. This can be as simple as helping to put away material, or being 
present before or after school to help students sign out books! Any students in the 
junior high grades that would like to help create some seasonal displays on our 

Alicia Brignall 

acbrignall@gmail.com  

http://www.lifetouch.ca/southernalberta
file:///C:/Users/mrtanner/Dropbox/CBe-learn/CBE%20Homeschooling/Newsletter/fb.com/groups/642522105776293
mailto:acbrignall@gmail.com
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bulletin boards & from our collection of books is encouraged to talk to the library 
coordinator to get started!  
 
Thanks,  
Alicia 
 

CBE Homeschooling Student Business Fair 
 
If you have a budding entrepreneur(s) we have a NEW opportunity for ALL CBE 
homeschooling families. We are launching our first student business fair for all 
grades: 
 
Friday April 13 from 1:00 to 3:00PM 
Please sign up online here: https://goo.gl/forms/r16JTKrrDIb2oLKU2  
 
All products welcome from any grade 1 to 12 student, however we are 
discouraging services as business due to the city wide demographic of the 
customers. If this is their only idea or preference please email Stacey Piercey to 
discuss: stacey.piercey@outlook.com 
 

Reminder: Lunchroom Supervision 
 
Hi everyone. 
This is who is on the schedule for lunchroom supervision in March. 
 

Tuesday Group Thursday Group 

 
March 6, 2018 
Å Alya S 
Å Amber R 

 
March 7, 2018 
Å Andrea H 
Å Bonnie F 

 
March 13, 2018 
Å Asiah S 
Å Jennifer I 

 
March 20, 2018 
Å Jill S 
Å Kristiana W 

 
March 21, 2018 
Å Laurie B 
Å Shawna A 

 

 
March 1, 2018 
Å Musu D 
Å Lelonie B 

 
March 8, 2018 
Å Colin de B 
Å Gemma K 

 
March 14, 2018 
Å Tamara H 
Å Julide P 

 
March 15, 2018 
Å Michelle McG 
Å Angela B 

 
March 22, 2018 
Å Claudia S 
Å Selena S 

 

 
Note: this does not take into account switches made by parents. Please, if you 
have switched, take a moment to check in with your replacement to ensure he/she 
is still planning to come on that day. 
 
Please also record the switch/substitution on the schedule posted in the hallway (if 
you have not done so already) so that admin will know who to expect. 
 

Stacey Piercey 

stacey.piercey 

@outlook.com 

 

https://goo.gl/forms/r16JTKrrDIb2oLKU2
mailto:stacey.piercey@outlook.com
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Reminder: If you cannot make your shift, it is your responsibility to find a 
replacement. You can email your classroom parent for help, find someone in the 
hall at school (near the sign-in sheets is a good place, or outside the classroom), 
post on Facebook, and/or ask a friend. 
 
For last-minute emergencies, please let administration know. 
Thanks so much. 
 

News from School Council 
 
Thanks to everyone who attended our School Council meetings.  Our next meeting 
will be on Thursday March 15 at 10:15 a.m. in Flex Room 1.  We hope you can join 
us. 
 
Flex Rooms 
Our thanks to Jenny N. and Alisha B. for setting up Flex Room 1 so nicely for our 
families and little ones.  Flex Room 1 will now be open at all times, unless it is 
being used for a previously booked purpose, and so our families are encouraged to 
use this space while at Windsor Park.  With toys and games, coffee and tea, and 
eating permitted; this is a welcoming space for our families with children.  This will 
also ensure that the Learning Commons remains a quiet workspace for our 
students and visitors. 
 
Reimbursement Deadline 
Did you know that the deadline to submit your reimbursement forms is April 5, 
2018?  Donôt miss your opportunity to make the most of your funding this year! 
 
Any receipts collected from the date of registration until April 5, 2018, that support 
the learning plan may be submitted. 
 
Some examples of items that are reimbursable include: 
Å Consumables ï paper, pencils, art supplies, general workbooks, ink  
Å Curriculum items 
Å Computers, technology equipment (i.e., printers), including repairs and 

upgrades  
Å Internet services ï 50% of monthly fee from Sept to Aug  
Å Tutoring ï Group or individual lessons for the student's program 
Å Lessons (up to a maximum of 50% of the funding provided to parents)  
Å Tangible assets (up to a maximum of 50% of the funding provided to 

parents) ï e.g., cameras, telescopes, musical instruments, physical 
education equipment, sewing machines 

Å Home economic edibles  
Å Admissions/field trips (up to a maximum of 50% of the funding provided 

to parents) ï Ensure reimbursements are for activities related to the 
student's program  

Å Postage/shipping and handling from vendors to the home education 
family 

Please consult the handbook, CBE website or ask your facilitator for more 
information. 
 

Updates for Monthly Newsletter 
 
If you have an item to include in the monthly newsletter that is sent out to all CBE 
Home Education families, please have it sent to Chelsey Verhulst by the 20th of the 
month. Newsletters are published the first Friday of each month, and are available 
on our website. 

Chelsey Verhulst 

cdverhulst@cbe.ab.ca 

mailto:cdverhulst@cbe.ab.ca
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http://www.rentonreporter.com/opinion/back-to-school-comic/ 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/March

